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9th  Parish Council meeting 
13th  Christmas Extravaganza 
 

WORLD'S BIGGEST COFFEE 

MORNING 
Many thanks to those who brought and 
bought and attended the event.  We 
raised over £210!  Thank you to all 
who contributed. 
Sue Carrington 

 

DOGGIE REQUEST 
With regard to the cart track just beyond The 
Harrow, if dog walkers would be kind enough to 
keep their dogs on a lead until past the houses it 
would be much appreciated unless they are 
certain their dogs are under control whilst loose. 
Also please could dog owners remember to 
collect their poo bags and dispose of them.  It is a 
danger to the wildlife and abandoned bags seem 
to be on the increase of late. 
With thanks  Sue Huggins. 
 

CHILDREN’S CHURCH, ALL SAINTS 

CHURCH AFTERSCHOOL SERVICE 
The next service will be in the church at 4pm on 
Thursday 15 October.  The theme for this service 
will be “Remembrance” so please bring any 
photos of relatives or friends in the armed 
services who have served in past or recent wars.  
The service is being held a month early so that 

the children can make a poppy wreath for the 8 
November Sunday Remembrance service. 
If you would like any further details please do 
contact any of us on the following numbers: 
Denise Brown on 01635 281825  
Liz Dray on 01635 281688 
Louise Taylor on 01635 280622. 

 

DOWNLAND SPORTS CENTRE 
The summer activities now seem a distant 
memory!  Some of the memories were great fun – 
especially the day when the heavens opened and 
we let the children run about outside in their 
swimming costumes.  I might add this was 
supervised.  The water outside the Centre was 
about four inches deep and the children had the 
time of their lives. Good, old-fashioned fun and we 
have the photos to prove it!! 
The activities will again run during October half 
term (26th – 30th October) and again during the 
Christmas break.  The activities are for children 
aged 5 – 11 years and run from 10am – 2.30pm.  
All staff are qualified and/or experienced and ALL 
are CRB checked. If you would like more 
information about the sessions or how to book, 
please do not hesitate to contact us on the 
number below.   
For the young people in the community we offer a 
term time Junior Gym session, which includes use 
of the cardiovascular and resistance equipment.  
The session resumed on Thursday September 
10th  (3.30 - 4.30 pm) and is for young people 

Dan & Rachel would like to announce the 
safe arrival of baby Annabelle Mahala 

Hudson, the newest resident in Church Way. 

 

Born 7 August 2009 



aged 11 – 16. A qualified instructor supervises 
this session.  Places are limited; therefore 
sessions must be pre-booked and paid for in 
advance. The sessions are designed to 
encourage activity, the correct use of the gym ... 
and to be fun! 
And while on the subject of the gym…GOOD 
NEWS!  We will be taking delivery of NEW Precor 
cardiovascular equipment (2 x treadmills, 1 x 
cross trainer and 1 x bike) during October.  This 
will replace the tired looking equipment we have 
at present.   
If you would like more information about any of 
the above, or indeed about any other activities 
held at the Downland Sports Centre, please 
contact us on 01635 578866 between the hours of 
6 – 10pm (Mon. – Fri) or pop in to the Centre. 
 

CHRISTCHRISTCHRISTCHRISTMAS CRAFTS AND GOODIES MAS CRAFTS AND GOODIES MAS CRAFTS AND GOODIES MAS CRAFTS AND GOODIES 
EXTRAVAGANZAEXTRAVAGANZAEXTRAVAGANZAEXTRAVAGANZA    
Friday 13Friday 13Friday 13Friday 13thththth    NovemberNovemberNovemberNovember    

3 pm to 7 pm3 pm to 7 pm3 pm to 7 pm3 pm to 7 pm    
Tables £10 eachTables £10 eachTables £10 eachTables £10 each    

In aid of West Ilsley Village HallIn aid of West Ilsley Village HallIn aid of West Ilsley Village HallIn aid of West Ilsley Village Hall    
To book a table phone JulTo book a table phone JulTo book a table phone JulTo book a table phone Juliiiia on 01635 a on 01635 a on 01635 a on 01635 

281597 now!281597 now!281597 now!281597 now!    
 
WELCOME 
To Roger and Flick Lucas and welcome back to 
Ros and Rollo Duckworth – who have all moved in 
to houses up the track past the pub. 
 

EVERGREENS 
On Tuesday 13th October the coach will leave 
from outside West Ilsley 
church at 9 am for an outing 
to Moreton in Marsh (Market 
day) and Bourton on the 
Water.  Members £7 non-members £10.  Names 
to Pat Burnett 281131 
 

    
    
    
    
    
    

Live Music NightLive Music NightLive Music NightLive Music Night     
Saturday 10th OctoberSaturday 10th OctoberSaturday 10th OctoberSaturday 10th October    

9pm till Late9pm till Late9pm till Late9pm till Late    
Friday 30th OctoberFriday 30th OctoberFriday 30th OctoberFriday 30th October 
Halloween Fancy Dress PartyHalloween Fancy Dress PartyHalloween Fancy Dress PartyHalloween Fancy Dress Party 
Prizes for scariest outfits ! Prizes for scariest outfits ! Prizes for scariest outfits ! Prizes for scariest outfits !  
Come along aCome along aCome along aCome along andndndnd    get spooked !!get spooked !!get spooked !!get spooked !! 
7777pm till latepm till latepm till latepm till late 
    

THE ILSLEYS PRIMARY SCHOOL – 

WHAT’S NEW?   Kate House 
I would like to take this opportunity to say hello 
and what a wonderful time I am having at The 
Ilsleys Primary School as the new Headteacher.  
We have had a great start back to the new school 
term.  All the children came back after their 
summer break looking smart, refreshed and ready 
to work hard.  Lots of things happening this half 
term including the Year 6’s taking part in the 
Junior Citizen scheme run by Education Business 
Partnership.  This is held at Yattendon Estate 
where the children meet various members of the 
community for example, police and fire service.  
They take part in acting out different scenarios 
that they may find themselves in and then have to 
evaluate what they did.  After school clubs have 
started and these include ‘We Love Our School’ 
club and lots of Sport clubs including Tag Rugby 
which are being run and organised by Mrs Pegg.  
The Foundation Stage children made a great start 
to school and we also welcome all the new 
children to our school.  The family spirit at the 
school thrives as the older children have been 
learning the names of the new children and 
helping them at playtime, what a credit these 
children are to our school.  Lots of exciting things 
approaching towards dare I say, Christmas!  A 
Nativity production is planned for the Foundation 
Stage and Year 1 class – parent’s tissues at the 
ready!  This is taking place on December 9th at 
10am.  Harvest celebration will take place on the 
13th October at 10am at St Mary’s church.  What a 
wonderful time of year this is as it seems Autumn 
is already upon us.  The staff, pupils and 
governors are geared up for a fantastic year and 
look forward to sharing with you all the latest news 
at The Ilsleys Primary School. 
 

WHAT’S ONWHAT’S ONWHAT’S ONWHAT’S ON    
AT THEAT THEAT THEAT THE    
HARROWHARROWHARROWHARROW    
    



ALL SAINTS CHURCH  

Kay and Ian Fewtrell-Smith 
October Church Services 
  4th   **Harvest Festival 10am 
  11th  Holy Communion   8 am 
  18th   All Age Worship 11 am 
  25th   *No Service at West Ilsley  
* Please see the lych gate notice board for details 
of other services in the benefice. 
**Children are invited to bring harvest produce to 
church during the harvest service.  The produce 
will be taken to Willows Edge Nursing Home, in 
Newbury, as usual. 
Harvest Lunch – Sunday 4 th October  
This will take place in the village hall, at 12 noon.  
Come and enjoy homemade cottage/shepherd’s 
pie followed by apple pie and cream, washed 
down with a drink from the bar.  We look forward 
to seeing you there. Tickets at the door, but to 
assist with catering, it would be helpful if you 
could please ring Rosanne on tel. 280553 if you 
are coming.  
Forthcoming Events  
Flowers at Christmas .  Demonstrations and 
guidance in creating table decorations and other 
Christmas displays.  See the end of this WIN. 
Clay Pigeon Shoot .  For further details, watch 
this space. 
 

Domestic Electrical Installation 
Building regulation Part P Compliant 

installation/inspection/testing/fault finding 

and certification  

Portable Appliance Testing @ 110/240 VAC 

Contact Keith Pentecost  

Tel: 01635-281389 (East Ilsley) 

Mobile: 07985-797333 
 

“NAMES FAMILIAR TO ALL” – THE 

STORIES OF  THE EAST ILSLEY 

WAR MEMORIAL 
Some time ago I began to try and find out more 
about the men whose names are on the East 
Ilsley War Memorial:  to discover who they were, 
where they lived, how they died, and - if possible - 
what they looked like.  Now at last I have been 
able to set down their stories, and it’s been a 
fascinating and moving journey.  One surprise 
was the variety:  for a small village memorial, 
there is a wide range of experiences, and no two 
are the same. 
I wanted to share these stories freely, so a 
website seemed the best way of doing that.  Pete 
Aylward kindly offered to host the war memorial 
site on his website www.east-ilsley.com , and is 
doing a superb job designing and uploading the 

material.  It’s hoped to have it completed by 
Remembrance Day. 
Since not everyone has a computer at home, and 
some prefer to read from a book rather than a 
screen, a version of “Names Familiar To All” will 
also be available in book form as an inexpensive 
publication from the East Ilsley Local History 
Society .  All being well, this should be ready for 
the EILHS Open Day on Saturday 10 October at 
The Ilsleys School. 
This kind of project is never truly finished, 
because there is always the chance that more 
information may turn up.  So far I have managed 
to track down photographs of about half of the 
men, and it would be marvellous to find more.  
Please let me know if you come across anything 
that might be relevant, as we can always add to 
the website.  
Perhaps someone might be inspired to do 
something similar for the West Ilsley War 
Memorial? 
Tel:  281274  Email: kaysanderson@gmail.com 
 

 

VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE NEWS 
After 10 years or so, Angela and Alison have 
decided after much deliberation to stand down as 
chair and secretary of the committee.   
We shall be sad to leave the friends we have 
made on the committee and shall miss our regular 
meetings and discussions.  As it stands we leave 
the village hall in excellent shape with a new floor, 
new heating and new porch.  This follows years of 



careful maintenance and support by our excellent 
committee of Audrey, Fred, Shirley, Maureen, JV 
and Peter Barrett. 
The hall is a key element of community life here in 
West Ilsley and the village would miss it if it were 
not available.  We hire out 4 garages, we have 
regular users groups such as Toddlers, Pilates, 
table tennis and dancing lessons plus host many 
social events for villagers of all ages. 
We hope that 2 people will come forward to lead 
the committee and carry on where we have left 
off. 
Please feel free to contact either of us as we shall 
remain in office until the AGM on Wednesday 25th 
November.   As we found, joining a committee is 
an excellent way to meet other villagers and have 
some fun as well as supporting a vital village 
amenity.  
The roles include the 4 meetings a year, running 
through any maintenance, bookings and finance 
and any fundraisers.  We have traditionally run the 
fireworks party, 2 bingo nights and the camp out 
plus occasional other events such as the craft fare 
and clay pigeon shoot.  However, all these events 
can be changed depending on the interests of 
those involved. We are happy to support and help 
at any event, if possible and if asked! 
 

TENNIS 
With this wonderful, balmy, dry Autumn weather 
bestowed on us by the  high pressure that has, at 
last, taken a grip over the United Kingdom and rid 
us of the revolting precipitation of the wet, windy 
jet stream, you should all make the most of it and 
get onto the tennis court., The diminishing hours 
of daylight should be enjoyed. It's perfect 
conditions for tennis. The court may not look its 
prettiest, but it is playing well and is much lighter 
and airier. A great bonus! 
We have had a shift of the committee with Andy 
Driver's sad departure (as mentioned last month) 
and Amanda Knight our new chairman; Amanda 
Hagen the secretary. We are keen to receive any 
of your ideas or feedback with regards to the 
tennis management and the court. If you have any 
burning issues, suggestions or problems that you 
have encountered, please do take the time to 
contact any one of us. Currently, we are trying to 
raise money (from our funds, grants applied 
for and a big dollop from the Parish Council - 
thank you!) to replace the surrounding fencing and 
to reduce the height and tidy the remaining 
trees. It will be very exciting if we can achieve this 
for the start of next season. This will hopefully 
have the benefit of reducing the detritus on the 
court, both from the pigeons and the conifers 
themselves and also make the court better 
ventilated and the atmosphere less oppressive. 
We do realise that after a really windy night the 
court can sometimes be strewn with conifer 

leaves and needles. When there is the time, David 
will sweep these away with the machine, but do 
use the broom that is there. 
We are planning some events which will take 
place later this year or early next year. In the 
meantime, if you want to arrange any coaching for 
yourselves we may have some contacts for you, 
though it is very difficult to find anyone who is free 
at weekends - they all seem to playing 
themselves. 
Our next committee meeting is Monday 2nd 
November, 7.30 p.m. - please raise any issues or 
come down to the Harrow and see us. However, 
we shall be holding an AGM at a later date, which 
will be announced and to which you are welcome. 
Polly Muir pollyimuir@btinternet.com 
Amanda Knight 
Amanda Hagen 
David Gardhouse 
 

THE FRIENDS OF THE ILSLEYS 

PRIMARY SCHOOL END OF YEAR 

REPORT  September 2009  
In what has been our Centenary year, once again 
the contribution the parents make to support the 
children and for such a small school is quite 
remarkable. The members of ‘The Friends’ and 
their families and those parents who help out at 
events on a regular basis give their time and 
commitment freely to make events happen, which 
the children really enjoy and are not always about 
fundraising.  
To have a lasting memento of the Centenary, 
some of the funds that we had raised the previous 
year went towards building the outdoor classroom 
which Mr Rayner kindly came back and ‘officially’ 
opened for us in the summer. We also purchased 
new staging for our performances and concerts as 
well as new disco equipment along with coaches 
for the Summer Outing to Marwell Zoo and last 
year’s Pantomime at the Watermill. The Year 6 
Leavers T-shirts were as always a big hit and 
again we helped fund this along with a donation 
from the Trust Fund towards the yearbooks which 
we also helped with financially. 
Special mention must go to Karen Kendik and 
Jenny Smith who did a superb job in the 
production of the Centenary Yearbook and we 
must not underestimate what a huge amount of 
work they put in with help from the Year 6’s. 
’The Friends’  have continued to work hard and 
although taking into consideration the current 
economic climate, we still managed to raise 
£2079.61, which is a lower than usual sum for us, 
but we also took the decision that as the previous 
year had been so busy, we would not do any big 
fundraising. Our expenditure for the year was 
£9128.22.  This still leaves a combined amount in 
the accounts of £7234.76. 



Details of the events and their financial 
contribution to the year are listed in our accounts 
and supported by our Treasurers report.  
This year also saw several parents leave along 
with their children who over the years their 
children attended the school, helped run events 
and were part of the Friends, we thank them for 
their support and contribution over their time with 
us. 
We are enormously grateful to all the staff, our 
volunteers and helpers along with the parents who 
do so much to make our school the special place 
it is.  Ali Allan  Chair   
 

Susie Page 
Advanced Career Training 
www.act123.co.uk 
Direct Line: 01635 281779  
Mobile:       0778 6371070  

Assessment              Coaching              Training  
 

Festive Flowers 
Come and be inspired by a Royal florist to create your 

Christmas tablecentre 
Saturday 5th December 2009  
At West Ilsley Village Hall 

10am Coffee and demonstration 
then over to you! 

12.30 Light lunch will be provided 
Tickets - £15  Available to buy on the day 
Available from  foliage, oasis, ribbons, 
Alexandra Axtell   cones and accessories 
01635 281306  wine and soft drinks 
Rosanne Pilditch  coffee after lunch 
01635 280553 

In aid of All Saints’ Church, West Ilsley 
 
 

WHO TO CONTACT 
VILLAGE HALL 

Audrey Tizzard – Treasurer and Bookings             281646 

Rates: £7.50/hr Villagers £15/hr Non Villagers 

TENNIS COURT 

Membership:  Amanda Hagen  - amandahagenuk@yahoo.co.uk 

Play without joining - to book:     Amanda Knight - 281609 

Dave Gardhouse - 281391 

PARISH COUNCIL 

Clerk: 

Alison Banks - Alison@poplars.org.uk                    281705 

Chairman: 

Sean Ryan - Sean.ryan@sunday-times.co.uk          281336 

Jo Scriven - Jo.clifton@tynan-darcy.com             281405 

Dries Hagen - dries.hagen@healthpml.com            281855 

Alan Bloor - Alanpeter.bloor@virgin.net                281341 

John Mountford - jgmountford@btinternet.com   281703 

Fred Carter - fred_kathcarter@btinternet.com  281621 

 
 

 
 
 

 

SHETLAL 


